Home water well nitrate screening instructions. 

Free to Tuscola County private well drinking water users. 

This screening does not apply to public (city) water users. This water is already tested regularly.

	Sample drop off-
	Wednesday, Sept. 25th at the Tuscola Conservation District office at the USDA Service Center, 1075 Cleaver Rd, Caro 48723. From 8am to 4 pm. Results available while you wait-takes a few minutes using nitrate test strips.

	Sample collection instructions-
1. Pick a tap that does not run through any treatment device (water softener, carbon filter). An outdoor hose spigot often works well.
2. Run water for 15-20 minutes to flush the pipes and pressure tank. Disconnect any hoses first. Do not sample through a hose. Sample directly out of faucet or spigot. Rinse the sample bottle in the water to be sampled. Collect a few ounces. Cap the bottle and keep it cool until drop-off. Take the sample right before you plan to drop it off if possible. You do not need a special bottle, any clean bottle or jar will work. 
3. Fill out the sample information sheet when you drop off your sample. Sample information sheets are available at 1075 Cleaver Rd. or on-line at www.tuscolacd.com.

All results are confidential. You will get your results on site within a few minutes. Information about drinking water and what to do should your water test positive for nitrates will be available as well. If you are dropping off samples for more than one household make sure the samples are clearly labeled for the corresponding well.

[bookmark: _GoBack]For more information you may call the Tuscola Conservation District at 989-673-8174 extension 3.
